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Principal’s  Message 

Helping Your Child with Reading 

At last week’s P&C Meeting, Miss Emily Morrow and Mr Peter Hayllar 

gave an informative presentation about the reading process and how to 

help your child with reading. In the early years, students are ‘learning to 

read’ and developing the mechanical processes such as phonics, 

decoding and using picture cues 

to read the text. In the later 

years, students are ‘reading to 

learn’. By this time, they are 

using their reading skills to gain, 

analyse and synthesis 

information. Reading for 

pleasure always remains a key 

K-6 homework task as it builds 

vocabulary, fluency and 

expression as well as 

enhances their writing 

skills. ‘Pause, prompt and 

praise’ is a wonderful 

strategy you can use to 

assist your child when 

reading aloud at home. 

Spare copies of the 

handouts are available 

from the office. 

 Miss Mustaca on Long Service Leave 

From next Tuesday, Miss Angela Mustaca will be on leave for the rest 

of the term. Mr Trent Gardiner will be relieving as Deputy Principal K-2. 

His class 2T will be taught by Mr Nick Bodnar. During this time Miss 

Vivienne Sachs will be the relieving Assistant Principal and will 

supervise Year 1. Please contact her if you have any concerns 

pertaining to Year 1. Miss Sachs will continue teaching 5V. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Thursday 6 June 

Years 3-6 Interrelate Parent and Child 

Sessions 

Monday 10 June 

Queen’s Birthday Long Weekend 

Sunday 16 – Tuesday 18 June 

Music Camp 

Friday 21 June 

Area Cross Country 

Tuesday 25 June 

Ryde School Spectacular Choir 

Rehearsal 

Thursday 27 June 

Vivaldi at Croydon Public School for 

rehearsal 

Tuesday 2 July 

Lindfield Blue Assembly 

Thursday 4 July 

Years 5 & 6 Art Display in the Hall 

Friday 5 July 

Last Day of Term 2 

Monday 22 July 

Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 23 July 

Students return for Term 3 
 

 

 

 

Further upcoming events can be viewed by clicking 

on Calendar on the home page of the school 

website: https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/

 

PSSA Boys Soccer 

Week 6 Friday 7 June 

Division 1 – Allan Small Park, East Killara 

Division 2 – Tryon Oval, East Lindfield 

Save the Date – Grandparent’s Day/Open Day 

We warmly invite all grandparents, parents and friends to join us for our 

annual Education Week celebration of Grandparent’s Day/Open Day on: 

Wednesday 7 August commencing at 9:30am 

A program will issued closer to the date. 



Health Care Update 

The school is currently updating all its documentation about student health conditions. It is a requirement 

of the Department of Education that all students with a health condition, regardless of the severity, have 

an Individual Health Care Plan on file. Over the next week, students who have a health condition 

indicated on their Enrolment Form will be receiving a note requesting new documents to be filled out and 

returned to the office by July 1 2019. If you have already updated your information for 2019, no new 

documentation is needed.  

We are also giving you the option to indicate whether or not your child still suffers from this condition. It is 

vitally important that you keep the school informed of any changes to the diagnosis or treatment of your 

child’s health condition in order for us to manage your child’s health effectively. 

We appreciate your attention to this important safety matter. Please contact the office if you have any 

further questions. 

Year 4 KSP HSIE Enrichment Workshop 

On Monday 27 May, students from Lindfield, Lindfield East, Roseville, Killara, Beaumont Road and 

Gordon East Public Schools, came to Killara High School to participate in an HSIE enrichment program, 

run by Mr Browne and Ms Barovs, with the help of five Year 10 students. The Year 4 students were 

placed with peers from the other schools to create new friendships and to build social and 

communicative skills. They also developed new ways of thinking through collaboration to answer a quiz 

and think about ways to reduce their carbon footprint and care for their environment. 

Thank you to Mr Browne and Ms Barovs for running the workshop, Ms Dixon or organising it and thank 

you to Year 10 students; Maisie Berman, Ying Chang, Ada Macintyre, Julia Seibel and Darina Stefanova 

for helping out.  

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NCCD - Nationally Consistent 

Collection of Data on School 

Students with Disability 

Lindfield Public School is in the process of 

completing the Nationally Consistent 

Collection of Data on School Students with 

Disability. An information sheet about this 

process is contained in this week’s Lines. No 

individual student is identified to protect the 

privacy of all. 



Dr Michael Carr-Gregg- ‘The Real Wired Child’   

Many of our parents attended the KSP Parent Information Evening last 

week presented by Dr Michael Carr-Gregg about ‘The Real Wired Child’. 

He outlined his findings from his review of technology in schools and 

current research and gave some excellent tips about managing technology 

at home and school. He recommends ‘It’s Time We Talked’ 

http://www.itstimewetalked.com.au/ as an excellent resource when dealing 

with inappropriate content from the internet. He also spoke about what to 

do when and not if, your child is cyberbullied. His tips are: 1.Don’t respond 

2.Save the evidence  3.Log off   4.Always tell your parents  5.Report it to 

the school  6.If criminal, report it to the Police.  

Dr Carr-Gregg also gave the alarming statistic that 42% of primary children are contacted by a perfect 

stranger. He reminded parents that you are not your child’s friend- you are the parent and your house, 

your rules! This may have been through online gaming, social media or iMessaging. His advice to 

parents:-1. No devices in the bedroom 2.  Negotiate an online contract  3.Use an internet filtering system   

4. Monitor and supervise your child on a device or computer  5.  Know your child’s passwords     6. Talk 

with your child regularly. 

This was a very worthwhile and useful session.   

6R Assembly 

Yesterday, 6R entertained us with Reader’s Theatre as students read 

their creative writing and acted out a scene. Our Gold Award and Blue 

Assembly award winners are pictured here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Megan Lockery 

Principal

http://www.itstimewetalked.com.au/


 

Dear parents, guardians and carers 

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School 

Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already 

available in the school about supports provided to students with disability. These relate to legislative 

requirements under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 

2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 

 year of schooling 

 category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 

 level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, 

supplementary, substantial or extensive. 

This information assists schools to: 

 formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools  

 consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 

 develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve 

educational outcomes for students with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly 

for the support of students with disability. 

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing 

process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual 

student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All 

information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal 

information. To find out more about these matters, please refer to the Australian Government’s Privacy 

Policy (https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy). 

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.  

Kind regards 

 

Megan Lockery 

Principal 

https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.nccd.edu.au/
https://www.nccd.edu.au/


Deputy Principals’ Message 

Premier’s Spelling Bee 

The Premier’s Spelling Bee is open to all NSW government 

primary, central and community schools. The competition 

comprises two divisions – junior for Years 3 and 4 and senior 

for Years 5 and 6. Each school can enter two students per 

division to a maximum of four students per school. Lindfield 

PS students have been practising their words and it is nearly 

time for grade and stage finals. Once our finalists have been 

selected, these students will prepare themselves for regional 

finals that will be held during Week 7 and 8 of Term 3. Good 

luck to all the fantastic spellers out there practising their 

words. For more information about the Premier’s Spelling Bee 

please follow the link below: 

https://www.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/premiers-spelling-bee 

 

Interrelate Family Evening Programs 

The ‘Interrelate Family Program’ will be held tomorrow evening 

Thursday 6 June. This is a valuable program and we encourage all 

Years 3 – 6 students to attend. Session 1 called ‘Where Did I Come 

From?’ will commence at 6pm and Session 2, ‘Preparing for Puberty’ 

will commence at 7:15pm.  The program is designed to be presented in 

its entirety as the content from ‘Where Did I Come From?’ builds the 

foundation for ‘Preparing for Puberty’. Therefore, Years 5 and 6 

students may also like to attend the 6pm session. You should have 

received a note earlier this week. If you require a note please see our 

Office Staff or go to the Notes tab on the school website. 

 

 

ICAS Competitions 

After careful consideration, this year we have decided not to take part in the ICAS competitions. The tests 

have moved online and as traditionally we would have approximately 200 students sitting each test, it is 

not possible to complete them before school in our two computer rooms. If you would still like your child to 

participate, please contact your nearest coaching college or external tuition services as they may be 

offering these.   

Music Camp 

Music Camp will take place from Sunday 16 June - Tuesday 18 June. There are still some available spots 

for volunteers to help pack up instruments at the end of camp and to unload instruments back at school 

on the Tuesday evening. It would be greatly appreciated if you could assist. Please ensure you have read 

all emails with last minute reminders. Thank you again to Rhyan Stevens, and our Band and Strings 

Convenors.  

 

Angela Mustaca       Peter Hayllar   

K-2 Deputy Principal      Years 3-6 Deputy Principal

https://www.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/premiers-spelling-bee


 

 

Absentee Notification 

We would appreciate it if you record student absences via the Skoolbag app which can be downloaded 

from the app store. Just search for Lindfield Public School.  

 

Simply open the app   Select the eForms tab    Select the Absentee Form tab 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Notice Board 

All community notices/flyers can now be found under the Parent and Community link on our website. 

http://www.lindfield-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/p-c-website/community-notice-board 

Medical Alert Updates 2019 

Please ensure all children with anaphylaxis and other medical conditions hand in their updated Action 

Plans. Kindly ask your doctors to sign, stamp and date them. The school needs to receive a coloured 

copy of the Action Plan for our health records. All students with a known medical condition must provide 

updated health plans for 2019. Thank you for your ongoing support. 

Notes Sent Home 

Notes are available to download from the school website: http://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au   

Please look under the ‘Notes’ tab.   

Work on Display 

 

Anaphylaxis at Lindfield Public School 
At Lindfield Public School in 2019, we have a small number of children who could have a potentially life 

threatening allergic reaction. They are found across our school from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

How can parents help these children? 

 Choose alternative sandwich spreads to peanut butter and Nutella. Inform your child that 

these foods can trigger an anaphylactic reaction. 

 Reinforce the school’s NO FOOD SHARING message. 

Please note, no students are allowed to bring  

glass bottles to school for safety reasons 

Work on display in the office for this week 

2S and 5C 

http://www.lindfield-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/p-c-website/community-notice-board


 

 

Library 
 

2019 Premier’s Reading Challenge 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/studentExperience.html 

Well done to the following students who have completed their Student Reading Records over the last 

two weeks! 

 

All books need to be logged online via the NSW PRC website using your child’s individual 

login details by Friday 30 August. 

 

K-2     3-4    5-6  

Isaac C    Siqi C    Bianca R 

Shirrin K   Ryan C   Katelyn C 

Vardhan B   Stacey F   Daniel C 

Aidan F   Grace R 

Matthew L   Nancy H 

Anna S   Li Ya H 

Ryan C   Alexandria S 

Annie R 

Adele W 

 

 

          

        

 

  

Renee Chapman and Rachel Loftus 

Teacher Librarians 

 

Debating Report 

 

Today, Lindfield Public School Team 1 

hosted St Ives North Public School for 

Round 2 of the Ryde Debating 

Competition. This round’s topic was ‘That 

we should ban reality TV shows that 

involve kids’ and we were arguing in the 

affirmative. Both teams debated well, but 

we came away with the win! 

Congratulations to Isabella K, Grace B, 

Angelo K, Madeleine W with Isabel E as 

chairperson and Louise M as timekeeper, 

on a well-argued debate!  

 

Renee Chapman and Ameet Sian 

Debating Coordinators 



 

 

 



 

 

Canteen 

We are desperate for volunteers. HELP! 

 

Please help us to keep our Canteen affordable. We have many, many children using the Canteen and 

only need 15 volunteers a week. 

 

 Half a day of your time will make a huge difference. 
 

To volunteer please text Cara on 

0402057462 or email 

lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com 
  

6-Jun 7-Jun 

HELP!! 9-2pm Megan Crane (1, 3) 

Jane Downey (K, 3) Elizabeth Sullivan (3) 

Amanda Hawkins (K, 3) Hemna (K) 

  

Madhu Mitananda 

(K) 

HELP!! 9-12pm 

10-Jun 11-Jun 12-Jun 13-Jun 14-Jun 

Queen's Birthday HELP!! 9-2pm Sonia Koo (2, 3) Jane Downey (K, 3) Catherine Chai (2, 5) 

Public Holiday Gill Hansen (K, 3) HELP!! 9-2pm Jane Sim (3, 5) HELP!! 9-12pm 

    

HELP!! 11-3pm Kristin Powell (1) HELP!! 9-12pm 

    

HELP!! 9-12pm 

HELP!! 9-12pm 

17-Jun 18-Jun 19-Jun 20-Jun 21-Jun 

Nithya Dorairaj (6) HELP!! 9-2pm Leonie Cornell (3) Jane Downey (K, 3) Dan Oiu (5) 

HELP!! 11-3pm Lisa Zhao (K) HELP!! 9-2pm HELP!! 9-2pm Elizabeth Sullivan (3) 

    

HELP!! 11-3pm HELP!! 11-3pm HELP!! 9-12pm 

    

HELP!! 9-12pm 

HELP!! 9-12pm 

 

 
 

Sarah Burnett  Claudette Mann  Katrina Tottenham   

Canteen Managers   

canteen@lpspandc.org.au 

mailto:lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com
mailto:canteen@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Clothing Pool 

 

Clothing Pool Opening Hours:   8:30 am - 9:30 am Wednesdays and Thursdays 
 
Don’t forget the ONLINE ordering option – easy and secure via the P&C website.  Orders are then delivered 

to your child’s class, usually on Wednesdays or Thursdays. PLEASE include your child's name and class.  

The Clothing Pool is plastic bag free. Please bring along a bag to carry your items home in.  

  Please label your belongings 

 Winter Uniform – Girls’ pants option now available 

Welcome to Term 2. Winter uniform is now mandatory. 

From this term on our girls have a choice of wearing our traditional tunic or the new  

girls winter pants together with the current shirt and tie. The Clothing Pool now stocks 

these pants in sizes 4 to 16. They cost $42.00 each. 

 

 Jackets & Jumpers 

What a chilly start to the last few days we have had! Clothing Pool sells a variety of  

jumpers and jackets, so come visit us or order online if you need an update! 

Our Upcoming Volunteers’ roster:  

Week 6 

Wednesday 5 June Thursday 6 June 

Greti Lindsay 
Hemma Goyal 

Greti Lindsay 
Michelle Taylor 

Week 7 

Wednesday 12 June Thursday 13 June 

Greti Lindsay 
Kristine Bennett 

Greti Lindsay 
Mega Shah 

 

Convenor – Jessica Gregg  

Clothing Shop Manager – Greti Lindsay  

orders@lpspandc.org.au

mailto:orders@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Chess 

 

The Great Houses of Barker, Lindfield East, Grammar and Newington converge on Lindfield's Landing bent 

on revenge.   What did they encounter? 

 

 

 

Round 4 of the Junior 

Chess League Primary 

Schools Competition 

(Upper North Shore) was 

held last Friday with most 

of our teams at 

Home.  Unusually all our 

Home matches were lost 

and all our Away 

matches were won or 

drawn.  A massive upset 

as Lindfield East A 

defeated our A's - this 

has not happened in 

years!  Results from last 

week: 

 

 

 

Lindfield A played Lindfield East A for a 0.5-3.5 loss (aggregrate 6.5-9.5) 

Lindfield B played Barker A for a 1.5-2.5 loss (11-5)     

Lindfield C played Abbotsleigh A for a 4-0 win (7.5-6.5)    

Lindfield D played Barker D for a 4-0 win (11-5)     

Lindfield E played Sydney Grammar F for a 1-3 loss (3-13)   

Lindfield F played Barker E for a 1-3 loss (7-9)  

Lindfield G played Knox D for a 2-2 draw (14-2)  

Lindfield H played Newington B for a 0-4 loss (4-12)   

 

Thank you to all the parents who came to help supervise, drive and otherwise help out and of course to the 

Canteen for yet another marvelous spread. 

 

This week at Home we have - Lindfield C play Lindfield E, Lindfield D play Knox B and Lindfield G play 

Abbotsleigh C. 

 

The following teams are traveling - Lindfield A go to Sydney Grammar A, Lindfield B go to Lindfield East A, 

Lindfield F go to Sydney Grammar G and Lindfield H go to Barker E.    Good luck teams! 

Eric Tse  

Chess Co-ordinator   

chessclub@lpspandc.org  

mailto:chessclub@lpspandc.org


 

 

Band  

 

Music Camp - the countdown is on…. 

With less than two weeks to go until Music Camp, we are excited to be 

making the final preparations for this amazing experience for the 

children.  We encourage all families (particularly those with children attending 

for the first time) to ensure they have read the registration pack carefully so 

that your children are well prepared and packed for a busy Camp. 

 

A big thank you to all the parents and carers who have volunteered their time to help make this a success - 

we are looking forward to a fantastic team effort. 

An open invitation to the next Band Committee meeting  

Music Camp is just one shining example of the work that our wonderful volunteers on the Band Committee 

achieve each year to benefit all of our Band families.  To this end, we invite anyone who is interested in 

being part of an enthusiastic team to join us at the next Band Committee meeting set tentatively for 

Wednesday 26 June from 7:30pm.   

 

So if you’re curious about how you could be a part of it all please stay tuned for the confirmed details in the 

next Lindfield Lines - we warmly welcome everyone to join us for the evening to get to know the Committee 

members and what we do! 

Band Calendar   

 

Term 2 
 

Week 8 Counting down!  Annual Music Camp - all Bands - 16-18 June 

Week 9 Open invitation to Band Committee Meeting - Weds 26 June 7:30pm (TBC) 

 

For questions or feedback regarding any aspect of the Band program at Lindfield, please e-mail 

band@lpspandc.org.au.    

 

Have a lovely week. 

Seiko and Mark Ruff   

Band Co-convenors 

band@lpspandc.org.au  

mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au
mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

 

Strings 

 

LPS ANNUAL MUSIC CAMP (Sunday 16 June to Tuesday 18 June) 

Less than 2 weeks to the much awaited LPS Music Camp! There are still some spots open if you would like 

to help out at Camp: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0a4da9ad22a3ff2-2019  

 

Strings calendar: 

 Monday 10 June (Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday) – No ensemble rehearsal 

 Sunday 16 June to Tuesday 18 June – ANNUAL MUSIC CAMP (compulsory, all) 

 Thursday 27 June – FOIM rehearsal – select Vivaldi students 

 Thursday 1 August – FOIM - select Vivaldi students 

 

Strings Committee  

strings@lpspandc.org.au  

 

 

 

 

LPS Class Social Calendar 

 

Date Class Event and Venue Time 

Saturday 15 June KINDY West Lindfield Bowling Club, 76A Highfields Rd Lindfield 4pm 
 
 

Thursday June 20 3Z Mum’s Dinner, Monkey King Thai, Lindfield 
 

7:30pm 

Friday 21 June 3CB Parent Dinner, Zeera Takda Indian and Nepalese 
Restaurant, Lindfield 

7pm 
 
 

Friday 21 June YEAR 2 Parent social night, Front bar Greengate Hotel, Killara 6:30pm 
 

Sunday 30 June 2T Class picnic, Queen Elizabeth Reserve, Lindfield 12-2pm 
 

To have your function in the Lindfield Lines please email cpclindfield@gmail.com by 8pm Monday. 

 

Jen Jarick   

Class Parent Co-ordinator    

cpclindfield@gmail.com 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0a4da9ad22a3ff2-2019
mailto:strings@lpspandc.org.au
mailto:cpclindfield@gmail.com
mailto:cpclindfield@gmail.com


 

 
 


